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Solicitors Assisting the Royal Commission
into the Management of Police Informants
PO Box 18028

Melbourne VIC 3001

Dear Howard
Royal Commission into the Management of Police Informants

We refer to your email dated 27 April 2020 with the subject ||| | | j JJJE - Uroent. We
are instructed to respond as follows to the queries set out in that email.

Victoria Police acknowledges that this material has been identified at this very late stage
and wishes to reassure the Royal Commission of its ongoing commitment to transparent
engagement and to emphasise that this issue was not overlooked intentionally.

Given the urgent need to provide a response today, the following answers have been
collated based on the best available information at the present time.

As noted in our email sent to you earlier today, there are some outstanding inquiries
underway and we will provide any further relevant information to the Royal Commission as
soon as we are able to.

1 Request made by a solicitor acting for Mr Cvetanovski
Discowery of the relevant materials

On 16 March 2020 there was a teleconference between the VGSO, OPP and Galbally
Parker Lawyers (acting for Mr Cvetanovski) regarding Mr Cvetanovski’'s appeal. In the
course of that teleconference, Galbally Parker requested telephone intercept material
between | 2006 and 2006 conceming [ r<ferred to in what
Galbally Parker understood to be an ‘AFP warrant’ on a ‘hand up brief. This request was
confirmed in an email from VGSO to Victoria Police on 17 March 2020.

Following receipt of that email, Victoria Police identified that intercept material concerning
I 2 been obtained under awarrant held by the Special Projects Unit (SPU) at
Victoria Police, and that this material was not obtained under an AFP warrant.

On 23 March 2020, Taskforce Landow was advised that the SPU held Tl materials

concerning | obtained between | 2006 and [ 2006.
On 30 March 2020, SPU advised Taskforce Landow of the following information in relation

to the warrant recorded as || R

. the warrant was approved for -days and activated between_ and-
-2006;
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